
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Kia ora tātou and talofa lava,  

 
It has been fabulous being back at school and reconnecting with everyone. A huge thank you to 
Shevaun for leading our kura in my absence and to Nick and the rest of our forty staff for all their hard 
mahi / work too. Our ākonga / students are really focused and engaged and there is a real sense of 
purpose and a ‘calm’ throughout the school. Thank you also for all your efforts at home to support your 
children out of school hours! 
 
I would like to reiterate the whakatauki that Shevaun shared with you in our first newsletter of the year, 
as it really does epitomise our Ōpāwaho Kura philosophy and approach -  
 

Ma te kotahitaka, e whai kaha ai tātau. 
In unity, we have strength. 

 
We are now officially an ‘Enviro School’, following some recent professional learning that our staff 
completed. Thanks to the students in our Enviro Team and to Eleanor for leading in this space. We are 
blessed to have many fruit trees and vegetable gardens that Eleanor and our students tend to every day 
/ week. 
 
We are currently working through the process to have Pablo Pender (Jorjia’s dog) at school each day. 
We have previously had dogs as part of our ‘staff’ - Bindi and most recently, Polo. As part of this process 
all of our students attended a session last week led by the team from Animal Services at the 
Christchurch City Council. We will keep you updated with this. 
 
Congratulations to all of our Year 5-8 students who recently competed in our school swimming sports 
at Waltham Pool. Eleven students will now swim at the South Zone competition this Monday at Wharenui 

Pool. Good luck to Mya, Madison, Aoibhe, Bella, Aria, Jake R (Year 5/6) and Emma, Arlia, India, 
Cooper, Edward and Mali in (Year 7/8). 
 
Congratulations to our staff member Rosie Samia. Rosie has been selected as a travelling reserve for 
the Tall Ferns 3x3 Basketball Team to travel to Singapore to compete in the Asia Cup at the end of 
March. We will be cheering for you and the team Rosie! 
 
Ngā mihi, 
 
Sally and Shevaun and our Team at Te Kura o Ōpāwaho - Opawa School 
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Mana Ake ‘Phone Call’ opportunity 

What is it?  This is an opportunity to receive a phone call from Alisha Keith (one of our  Mana Ake 

kaimahi/team members to discuss any wellbeing and/or mental health issue for you and your 

whānau/family. The kaimahi work alonside the school to promote wellbeing and provide support.  

Kaimahi have a diverse range of skills and include, social workers, counsellors, teachers, youth 

workers and psychologists. 

We offer an initial ‘Drop In’ opportunity (this can be face to face or by phone) to chat through concerns/issues. At this time 

we decide on the best way to support you moving forward. 

About Alisha:  My background is in Social Work and my passion is working with children. I love my job and value the 

importance of supporting the well-being of our tamariki. It is a privilege to be a part of supporting them in many different 

ways. I enjoy learning about the tamariki and implementing their interests into the sessions we have, however I can. 

How to access it: email lisa@opawa.school.nz; with your name and contact details and Lisa will get back to you to arrange an 

appointment time. 

 

  

Term 1 Dates   
Zones Swimming Sports                  11th Mar 
Tabloids     20th Mar 
Colour Your Day + Lots of Socks  22nd Mar  

Year 8 HPV Vaccinations   25th Mar  
Good Friday    29th Mar  
Easter Monday    1st Apr 
Easter Tuesday    2nd Apr 
Last Day of Term 1   12th Apr 

 

2024 TERM DATES 
Term 2  29th Apr – 5th Jul 
Term 3  22nd Jul – 27th Sep 
Term 4  14th Oct – 18th Dec 

  
NB – There will also be two additional Staff Only Days at dates yet 

to be determined in line with Ministry of Education requirements. 

These will not need to be ‘made up’ as they are part of the Ministry 

allocated time to teachers for Curriculum professional learning. 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Te Ara Tika o Ōpāwa (The right path for Ōpāwa) 

Children can earn vouchers for demonstrating our school 

values.  This term’s value is Manaakitaka / Respect each 

fortnight six children are selected to have a pizza lunch 

with Sally in the Boardroom.  The pizzas are generously 

sponsored by Cassels and sons – The Brewery. The 

following children enjoyed pizza with Shevaun:  Layla & 

Kyon Rm4, Amelia & Luke Rm5, Kayson Rm7 and Te 

Rangimarie Rm9.  

 

Six children are also selected with Gotchas, who can then 

have a day in non-uniform with their buddy.  The 

following children were selected: Ihaaka, Nixon, Hazel & 

Savannah Rm12, Nana & Levi Rm13 

 

mailto:lisa@opawa.school.nz


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Student Council have been busy organising some exciting events for this term. 

 Tabloids (Wednesday 20th March, Week 8) 

o This event is loads of FUN for our tamariki 

o Students will participate in a rotation of activities such as: Water Relay, Rob the Nest, 

Minefield, Obstacle Course, Gumboot Throw, Egg and Spoon race and Matau Maui 

o Whanāu are welcome to come and watch and are welcome to join us on the field for 

lunch following the Tabloids (11.45 - 1 pm).  

o Students are encouraged to wear their HOUSE colours to school, and will also need 

to bring their uniform to change into afterwards. 

 Colour Your Day / Lots of Socks Fundraiser (Friday 22nd March, Week 8) 

o Gold coin donation 

o Students are encouraged to wear bright colours, mismatched socks (or your craziest 

and most colourful socks), whatever takes your fancy! 

o Money raised will be shared between E tū Tangata (Tackling Tall Poppy Syndrome) 

and Canterbury Down Syndrome Association 

 

https://www.etutangata.nz/
http://cdsa.org.nz/


 

  
 

School Lunch Orders 

School Uniform 

Our uniform supplier is: Mainland Uniforms 
     189 Peterborough Street 
     City 
     Phone: 377-6771 

Uniform Dress:   Students are expected to take pride in their appearance. 
Please see http://www.opawa.school.nz/uniform.html for the full Ōpāwa School uniform. 
The uniform should be clean, tidy and named. 
Only the long sleeved Ōpāwa School undergarment (gunmetal grey) should be visible under the Ōpāwa polo 

shirt. 
Socks/tights - plain navy, black or white. 
Shoes must be black, brown or predominantly white trainers, leather shoes or sandals. 
School sun hats must be worn in Terms 1 and 4.  Plain black or beige bucket/wide brimmed hat or cap. 
No nail polish and/or makeup to be worn at school. 
Coloured hair is not appropriate. 
Hair accessories: plain black, nave or orange headbands, ties, ribbons, bows or clips.  Ties, ribbons, bows or 

clips to be no longer than 8cm in diameter. 
Drawing on skin and tattoo transfers are not acceptable. 
One piece swimming togs are recommended. 
No jewellery should be worn except watches and ear studs or sleepers.  No other earrings.  Any other 

jewellery, including rings and necklaces can be a safety hazard and are not to be worn at school.  All jewellery 
must be removed for sport.  Variations due to cultural or religious beliefs are allowed on written request from 
parents/caregivers. 

 
The final decision on all matters relating to the uniform resides with the principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 

To place an order for your child, simply visit 

www.subway.co.nzschools , log on, select 

SUBWAY School Lunch Programme – 

Ferrymead Branch and follow the instructions 

to place an order before 9am each Tuesday.  

Please note that you can order days 

beforehand if you wish. 

 

 

Please remember snacks are still required when your child has ordered lunch 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

McDonald’s Youth Duathlon registration is OPEN until 24th March, NO late entries accepted. 

 

The McDonald’s Youth Duathlon is organised by the Garden City Rotary Christchurch, to 

promote the development of healthy young people. Funds raised support youth projects 

throughout the community. 

 

This run and cycle event is held at South Hagley Park from beside the Netball Centre, for 

individuals aged 7 to 15 years, with the emphasis more on participation than competition. 

 

ENTRY FEE 

$20 (If paying by credit card $22) 

 

ENTRIES CLOSE Tuesday 24th March (No late entries on the day) 

 

Click here to register 

 

Or click here to read more about the event. 

  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.gardencityrotary.org.nz_mcdonalds-2Dyouth-2Dduathlon_entry-2Dform_-3Fr-3D2146-26mr-3D936a40b7e8eea0dc537e5f2edee1387a-26rtbl-3Dentry-5Fform-5F2021&d=DwMDaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=YPrRYWAF8nLX5uc-xWIIpDTDvbX8XwvtThvA5kKLmqA&m=QnlcYFOBHIoCJuKds5HfX1G9VJFm0812iMGprHipLM0bNuH1vxNUo-R1ygW8XGm6&s=3qo7iPW3J67WBXMVGMTjev9mOMUApUfIR4tSnoYMkc0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.gardencityrotary.org.nz_mcdonalds-2Dyouth-2Dduathlon_&d=DwMDaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=YPrRYWAF8nLX5uc-xWIIpDTDvbX8XwvtThvA5kKLmqA&m=QnlcYFOBHIoCJuKds5HfX1G9VJFm0812iMGprHipLM0bNuH1vxNUo-R1ygW8XGm6&s=mFDzIaVXqZ9GnSWVH-Ywd8eB-_05hB0uzdpCK01mAyc&e=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


